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Thank you, Mr. Chairman,
I would like to thank the Chief of Service III of the Office of Program Planning, Budget, and Accounts, Ms. Katrina Nowlan, for her introduction of the report of the Secretary-General on the revised estimates related to the renovation of the residence of the Secretary-General (A/61/377) and the Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions, Mr. Rajat Saha, for the report of the Advisory Committee on this matter (A/61/523).

My delegation notes from the reports before us that routine service and repairs have been used over the years for ongoing maintenance of the Secretary-General’s residence, but that the systems have now been deemed to be obsolete, requiring a major renovation. The condition of the residence, as described in the relevant reports, is certainly of concern. We assume that the renovations that are being proposed in this report will correct any deficiencies. Indeed, in the best interest of the Secretary-General, his family, staff and guests, we assume that the proposed renovations would ensure that the Secretary-General’s residence conforms to current New York City codes.

Mr. Chairman, 

My delegation has closely reviewed the report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions and believes that the Committee raises a number of pertinent issues related to the proposed renovation. In particular, we are in agreement with their comments in paragraphs 6, regarding the timing of this request, and 10, regarding the impact of possible delays. We wonder why this request was not part of the proposed program budget for this biennium, especially given the significant safety concerns raised in the Secretary-General’s report.

We also note the information presented in the ACABQ report on expenditures under section 32 of the budget and agree that the projected requirements for this renovation should be met from within the existing resources in sections 32 and 1 of the program budget for the biennium 2006-2007. We support the Secretary-General’s proposal to renovate his residence and look forward to working with other delegations during informal consultations to reach a successful conclusion on this item.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

 

 

